
 

 

 

 

July 8, 2024 

 
Attention: City of Kelowna  

Re: Summary of Notification -8860 Jim Bailey Cresent 

 

0983997 BC Ltd owns the property 8860 Jim Bailey Cresent. The property is 4.497 acres, with a 

warehouse style building covering ~25% of the property. The building was originally built by the 

Hiram Walker Distillery in the early 1970s, and remains the only building on site. 

0983997 BC Ltd purchased the property in 2017. It is currently fully tenanted. 

We are applying to rezone the property from I3- Heavy Industrial to I2 – General Industrial  

As per Council Policy No. 367, we have notified all required neighboring properties by mail (the 

list of neighboring properties was provided by the City of Kelowna), with our intention to rezone 

the property to I2. The notification packages sent to neighboring properties included a detailed 

letter explaining our intentions to rezone the property, details on how to contact myself, or the 

city if there were any questions and concerns, as well as a detailed map with our property 

location highlighted.  

These notices were sent via Canada Post on June 24, 2024. We have not had any responses or 

questions as of yet.  

We have also notified all our current Tenants via email, this was done June 21, 2024, with no 

concerns being received, only positive feedback. 

 

Sincerely, 
 

 

Mike Shook 

0983997 BC Ltd. 
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